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Date:  8th July 2022 

 
Dear Colleague, 
 
 
New legislation to allow a wider range of healthcare professionals to certify fit notes 

has been introduced in Northern Ireland. 

 

From 1 July 2022, nurses, occupational therapists, pharmacists and physiotherapists 

will all be able to legally certify fit notes – something that at present only doctors can 

do. If an employee/potential benefit claimant has been off work with illness for more 

than seven days a fit note provides evidence of their incapacity and relevant advice 

on how to support them to remain in or return to work.  

 

This change will be delivered by nurses, occupational therapists, pharmacists and 

physiotherapists in general practice and hospital settings only and recognises the 

valuable role other professions have to play in providing health and work advice and 

supporting people to remain in work where possible. 

 

The changes will not have a broader impact beyond ensuring that the amended 

provisions are consistent with fit notes issued under the amended Social Security 

(Medical Evidence) Regulations (Northern Ireland) 1976 and the Statutory Sick Pay 

(Medical Evidence) Regulations (Northern Ireland) 1985. 

 



It complements the wider direction of travel within the healthcare system by allowing 

for, and supporting, the increased move towards a diverse and multi-disciplinary 

workforce and reducing the demand on doctors, particularly in primary care, as being 

the sole profession that can certify and issue fit notes. 

 

To support this, guidance is available to help individuals and employers identify the 

knowledge, skills and experience required to certify fit notes. A new training package 

is also available and should be completed before taking up this task - this is freely 

accessible for all healthcare professionals, including doctors. Changes to IT systems 

within primary and secondary care will be phased in within Northern Ireland.  

 

Furthermore, HSC Trusts are required to establish good governance arrangements 

in respect of the new legislation and collaborate with BSO to establish an application 

process for fit note (Med3) pads. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 
Maria McIlgorm 
 

 
Cathy Harrison 
 

 
Prof. Suzanne Martin 

  

 
 
Cc Michael McBride 

Lynn Woolsey 

 

 
 

 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fcollections%2Ffit-note&data=05%7C01%7CEsta.Innes-Limbachia%40dhsc.gov.uk%7C1ef68d91c13f4131fb1308da583f2948%7C61278c3091a84c318c1fef4de8973a1c%7C1%7C0%7C637919325538714266%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cWSifK4vxYshGM9GQC2xIVs%2F4lqFdthe3bvkNZc%2B8yw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/fit-note
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.e-lfh.org.uk%2Fprogrammes%2F&data=05%7C01%7CEsta.Innes-Limbachia%40dhsc.gov.uk%7C1ef68d91c13f4131fb1308da583f2948%7C61278c3091a84c318c1fef4de8973a1c%7C1%7C0%7C637919325538714266%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OU8eHFEMmjJreC5cldD9NrgTRi3PMVncnhj39G2rqfo%3D&reserved=0

